AT A SPECIAL TOWN BOARD MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh

held at Town Hall, 1496 Route 300,

in said township, at 4:30 p.m.

on Monday, the 22nd day of March, 2010

Present:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman

Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Absent:

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman




Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Also Present:
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk


Charlene M. Black, Town Personnel Director


Meeting called to order at 4:37 p.m.
Supervisor Booth called this special meeting for two purposes. The first purpose is discussing the terms of and conditions of our policy renewal with the members of PERMA (Public Employer Risk Management Association, Inc.), the Town of Newburgh’s Workers Compensation insurance carriers and administrators.  The term of the new policy would be April 1, 2010 through March 31, 2011. The second purpose is also to discuss approving a resolution authorizing the drawing on a letter of credit for Hickory Shadow, Inc., the Lands of Palmerone Subdivision.

Mr. Zarutskie informed the press of this meeting as required by law more than 24 hours prior to its convening.  In addition, notice of the meeting has been posted on the official Town web site since Friday afternoon.

Attending as representatives of PERMA were:


Johanna Zbytniewski, Member Service Specialist


Mariella Frush, CPIA,  Senior Account Manager

Jeff Van Dyk, AIC, Assistant Vice President for Claims


The address for all three is: Public Employer Risk Management Association, Inc.


9 Cornell Road, Latham NY  12110


PO Box 12250, Albany NY  12212-2250

The PERMA representatives were also in telephonic contact with their headquarters throughout the meeting.

Since Councilman Piaquadio was expected to arrive at any minute, Supervisor Booth suggested that action be taken upon the Hickory Shadow, Inc., matter first.
MOTION made to adopt the Resolution authorizing the drawing on letter of credit: Hickory Shadow, Inc., the Lands of Palmerone subdivision; specifically, to authorize the Town Supervisor to execute and deliver a sight draft in the amount of $121,527.00 on the aforesaid letter of credit.   Motion made by Councilman Woolsey, seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent;  Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion approved, 3-0-0-2.

Councilman Piaquadio joined the meeting at 4:44 p.m.
The PERMA representatives presented the Town Board with their 2010 workers’ compensation renewal quote.  PERMA’s renewal pricing takes into account individual loss history, new payroll data, and a recalculated experience modification factor.  The New York State Insurance Department, as part of the Workers Compensation reform package, no longer published manual class code rates.  Class code rates are now being calculated by each insurance provider using the New York State Insurance Department provided loss costs, plus 
SPECIAL TOWN BOARD MEETING  --- Monday, March 22, 2010  -- page 2
a loss cost multiplier, determined individually.  Due to this reformation and the complexity of the underwriting, PERMA’s renewal quotes look slightly different than previous years.
PERMA’s First Dollar Pricing Indication, as well as their Pay Plan, are attached.

PERMA’s cost went from $408,904 in 2008-2009 to $548,320 in 2009-2010.  The PERMA representatives explained that this is partly because of new laws regulating payoffs to injured Town employees.  Town of Newburgh claims have been running high for the past several years.   The Town faces a 27% increase because of its loss experience.
After discussing the rates and why they increased this year, several Council members indicated a desire to discuss individuals and their claims.  Because this is legally privileged information, the Board went into executive session for the sole purpose of discussing specific claims filed by specific Town employees.

MOTION to go into Executive Session, made at 5:10 p.m. by Councilman Piaquadio, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent;  Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion approved, 4-0-0-1.

MOTION to end Executive Session, made at 5:58 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent;  Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion approved, 4-0-0-1.

Supervisor Booth stated that no action was taken during the Executive Session, and none is anticipated now.  He further stated that because a decision regarding PERMA does not have to be made until March 31, no decision is being made now.

MOTION to adjourn made at 5:59 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent;  Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion approved, 4-0-0-1.

Meeting adjourned at 5:59 p.m.






Respectfully submitted,

              __________________________________

              Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

